Sydney Russell Primary School Newsletter Issue 02 Friday 14th September 2018

School Meals

If you have a child in Years 3,4,5, or 6 and they have a school meal you **MUST** pay for this via parent pay and remember to top up their accounts regularly.

Alternatively your child may bring a <u>healthy</u> packed lunch.

Please Note

Parents of children with accounts in arrears of £10.00 or more will be asked to provide their children with a packed lunch until the debt is cleared.

If you are in receipt of certain benefits or have a low household income you may be eligible for Free School Meals.

You can apply online at https://www.lbbd.gov.uk/school-meals

School Times

School starts at **08.55am** and ends at **3.00pm**. Pupils must enter and exit via the Parsloes Avenue gates.

Entering and leaving via the Reception area on Fanshawe Crescent means you are late and will receive a late mark which can affect your attendance.



Collecting Children

When collecting children at the end of the day parents/carers must remain behind the running track on the playground to allow staff to dismiss the children safely.

After School Clubs

Children will be given their club allocations today. The clubs run from Monday 17th September 2018 until the end of the first half term.

KS1	Club	Provider
Monday	Board Games	Ms Bibi
	Dancing Club	Tanya Neville
Tuesday	Art Club	Mrs Kuharonoka
	Athletics Club	Finesse Sport Ltd
Wednesday	Football Club	Finesse Sport Ltd
	Musical Singing Club	Ms Rybak
	Languages Club	Ms Tavares
Thursday	Multisports Club	Finesse Sport Ltd

KS2	Club	Provider
Monday	Dancing Club	Tanya Neville
	Football Club	Finesse Sport Ltd
Tuesday	Sewing Club	Ms Panova
	Art Club	Mrs Kuharonoka
	Athletics Club	Finesse Sports Ltd
Wednesday	Musical Singing Club	Ms Rybak
Thursday	Multisports Club	Finesse Sport Ltd
	Board Games Club	Ms Odewale

<u>Children will be released from the playground at 4.00pm.</u>

Photographer

Van Cols, the school photographers will be in school on **Monday 24**th **September 2018** to take individual and sibling photographs.

Please make sure your child(ren) are wearing the correct uniform.

